

CAROL L. FOLT

103 SOUTH BUILDING
CAMPUS BOX 9100
CHAPEL HILL, NC 27599-9100

T 919.962.1365 F 919.962.1647 carol.folt@unc.edu

March 9, 2015

Dr. Cheryl D. Cardell Vice President Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, Georgia 30033

Dear Dr. Cardell:

We would like to correct a factual error we discovered in our January 12, 2015 response to your November 13, 2014 letter. On page 20, the last sentence in the first paragraph under the section entitled "Leadership Transitions at Carolina Since Discovery of These Infractions" described several positions as having been filled "...in the years after the initial discoveries of irregularities in 2011." In fact, several of these positions had already been filled or were in the process of being filled prior to the discovery of course irregularities. We have revised this sentence to read:

"A number of other leadership positions have been filled by new personnel in recent years, including the Director of Athletics (November 2011), the Faculty Athletics Representative (July 2010) and several Associate Deans in the College of Arts and Sciences assigned administrative posts during the past few years."

A corrected copy of our report is enclosed. We are also reposting a copy of this version to our website "Carolina Commitment."

Sincerely,

Carol L. Folt

aul Felt

Chancellor

Cc: James W. Dean, Jr., Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost Lynn Williford, Assistant Provost for Institutional Research and Assessment